
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Hello District 3,   

In this newsletter you will find the latest news, announcements, and event details 

that I want to share with you. 

As always, please do not hesitate to contact my office with questions, comments, 

or concerns at (602) 262-7441 or  council.district.3@phoenix.gov.  

Respectfully,  

Councilwoman Debra Stark  
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



The Phoenix City Council will have a Formal meeting on Wednesday, May 3rd at 

2:30 p.m.  

Members of the public can attend and speak in-person, by phone, or virtually via 

Webex. Pre-registration is required to speak on an agenda item or during the 

Public Comment period. To find the agenda and information on how to register to 

speak and how to submit an e-comment, visit Phoenix City Council Meetings. 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

District 3 Coffee Chat 

We hope you will join us for our District 3 Coffee Chat on Wednesday, May 10 

from 8:30am – 9:30am at Chompie's – 3212 E Cactus Rd. Small bites and 

 



refreshments will be provided. Our guest speakers, Joshua Bednarek and Tricia 

Gomez, will be discussing the updated general plan process. Please RSVP: 

council.district.3@phoenix.gov or 602-262-7441. 

You can learn more about the General Plan here. 
  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

Volunteers Needed! 
Come out and support the Bell Road community!!! If you would like to connect 

with Thrive Phoenix, please contact Nina at info@thrivephoenix.org. 
  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Habitat for Humanity 
 



Habitat for Humanity is looking for volunteers in our Sunnyslope area. In the 

coming weeks there will be several projects that will have a wonderful impact in 

Sunnyslope.  

-Saturday, May 6th      2 projects that need 30-40 volunteers 

-Saturday, May 20th    1 project that needs 15-20 volunteers 

-Saturday, June 3rd     1 project that needs 15-20 volunteers 

Please register here, http://vhub.at/Sunnyslope, or above using the QR code. 
  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

Opiod Use and Overdose Community 
Conversations 

The City’s Public Health Office is seeking public input on opioid use and 

overdose. Hear from leaders and experts in opioid prevention, treatment, harm 

reduction and community safety. Attendees will be able to ask questions and 

provide input during Q&A sessions. 

Please register at https://www.phoenix.gov/health 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fire Ban in Desert Parks and 

Preserves Starts May 1st 

The Phoenix Parks and Recreation Department will put into effect its annual ban 

of open fires in the city's desert parks and mountain preserves starting Monday, 

 



May 1. The Maricopa County Parks and Recreation Department's annual fire ban 

goes into effect the same day. 

In consultation with the Phoenix Fire Department, smoking and charcoal fires are 

included in the ban due to the extreme fire danger that the combination of low 

humidity, increased temperatures, excessive dry vegetation, and frequent high 

winds create each spring. 

The ban applies to Camelback Mountain, Deem Hills Recreation Area, Lookout 

Mountain, Papago Park, Phoenix Mountains Park and Recreation Area, Phoenix 

Mountains Preserve, Phoenix Sonoran Preserve, North Mountain Park, Rio 

Salado Habitat Restoration Area, and South Mountain Park/Preserve. 

The ban does not apply to the city's flatland parks. 

For those using the city's desert parks and preserve land, the fire ban stipulates 

the following: 

-Open wood and charcoal fires are prohibited 

-Propane or gas grills may be used, but only in established picnic areas 

-Smoking outside enclosed vehicles is prohibited year-round 

-Fireworks are prohibited year-round 

For general information residents can contact a Phoenix Park Ranger at 602-495-

5458 or natural.resources.pks@phoenix.gov. 
  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Phoenix's Community Economic 

Developement Department Launched 

Investinphoenix.com 

Phoenix’s Community and Economic Development department has launched 

Investinphoenix.com, a new website that provides a one-stop destination for site 

selectors, businesses, developers, entrepreneurs and investors interested in 

doing business in Phoenix.  

 

At a time when Phoenix is experiencing a surge in economic growth, 

Investinphoenix.com is a central hub for business resources, information, and 

opportunities. The user-friendly interface provides up-to-date information on the 

city's economic climate and allows users to easily navigate through the 

information needed to make informed decisions.  

 



 

Phoenix continues to attract companies from all over the world because of its 

diverse industries and talent. As the 5th largest U.S. city, Phoenix has a 

flourishing community with a young, skilled workforce and provides numerous 

programs to business owners looking to grow and expand. As a result, Phoenix is 

quickly becoming a leader in software and technology, manufacturing, e-

commerce, retail, aerospace, bioscience, and healthcare. Proving to be the 

perfect location for growth and expansion, Phoenix is home to the second-largest 

labor pool in the western U.S.  
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April is National Fair Housing Month 
The Equal Opportunity Department has begun enforcing the recent amendment to 

Chapter 18 of the City Code on April 6, 2023.  The amendment is designed to 

address housing discrimination against persons who receive various kinds of 

sources of income including but not limited to: child support, spousal support, 

foster care subsidies, rental assistance, security deposit or down payment 

 



assistance, income derived from social security or disability insurance, veterans’ 

benefits, Housing Choice (Section 8) vouchers, and other forms of governmental 

assistance. 

The City of Phoenix is aware of the ongoing housing crisis and the struggles with 

finding affordable housing.  Although this new ordinance provides the Equal 

Opportunity Department with additional authority to protect City residents who 

face discrimination because of their source of income, it is designed to address a 

limited aspect of the current housing crisis - the barrier of housing discrimination 

that has adversely impacted many in the community.  

If you believe you have been a victim of discrimination because of your source of 

income, race, color, religion, sex, national origin, disability, familial status, gender 

expression or gender identity, you can file a complaint at (602) 262-7486 or email 

us at eod@phoenix.gov.  
  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 



 

Bicycle Improvements on Shea Blvd. 

from 40th St. to Tatum Blvd. 

Street's staff has identified Shea Boulevard from 40th Street to Tatum Boulevard 

roadway as an excellent opportunity to add buffered bicycle lanes! Please know 

that the number of travel lanes will remain the same, and there will be no changes 

to parking configurations. 

You can learn more about Phoenix's efforts with improving bicycle infrastructure 

here. 
  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Parks and Recreation Summer Camps 
 



The Parks and Recreation Department has opened registration for City summer 

camp programs! You can learn more about their programming at Parks and 

Recreation Department's website! (Spanish flyer) 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Proposed Rate Increase for Phoenix 

Water Services and Stormwater 

Excise Tax 

 

The Phoenix Water Services Department is proposing a rate increase to address 

rising costs for water and wastewater services. While the increase is necessary to 

meet inflationary pressures affecting utilities across the nation, Phoenix will still 

have some of the most affordable water services compared to other large cities, 

and customers who conserve water will be able to lessen the impact of the higher 

 



rates. There is also a request to increase the Stormwater Excise Tax to fund the 

City's compliance with new requirements for preventing pollution from entering 

waterways. 

We value everyone's input, and would ask that individuals sign up for one of the 

upcoming meetings. 

To learn more about these proposed rate increases, please visit Water Services 

website. 
  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

News From Glendale Union High 
School District 

Sunnyslope High School Junior Earns the University of Arizona KEYS 

Research Internship 

Excellence continues at Sunnyslope High School as junior George Diaz earned 

The University of Arizona KEYS Research Internship. KEYS interns will contribute 

to interdisciplinary bioscience research using biotechnology and data analysis 

techniques while contributing to the development of new scientific knowledge. 

 



Interns will also develop science literacy skills and learn how to communicate 

their research to a varied audience. 

 

Thunderbird High School Students Get Accepted into West-MEC’s Career 

and Technical Programs 

Excellence continues at Thunderbird High School as West-MEC students were 

accepted into one of West-MEC's thirty career and technical programs. They will 

begin their program next year while they also attend Thunderbird. Upon 

graduation each of these students will have the opportunity to sit for industry 

certifications, which will allow them to work in their chosen career path and/or 

further their education and build upon their knowledge.  
  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

District 3 Street Transportation 

Department Updates 

To view planned or completed street maintenance, visit the interactive pavement 

maintenance dashboard at phoenix.gov/pavement. 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Healthy Giving 
  

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 


